











St Giles School News December 2021

'Be the best you can be'

Specialist School for Physical and Sensory

www.st-gilesschool.co.uk

Dear Parents and Carers.

It has been a busy term with a number of exciting activities and happy events taking place. The Strive for Five week was very successful. So far we have raised over £6000 towards the new outdoor area. We thank you all for your very generous contributions. We have had a number of visits from companies specialising in special needs outdoor areas and are will keep you updated about the progress we are making with this.

There have been some exciting curriculum projects taking place in school. Yellow class have been involved in the Croydon Inter-Faith Week Zoom event last week. They report that the children enjoyed taking part in the event and they will be receiving a Certificate of Participation. A recording of the event will become available on the Inter-Faith page and we will pass on details of how this can be accessed to Yellow class parents.

Hawking and Christy class have been involved in the Croydon Voices Youth Consultation project. This is a project organised by Croydon Music and Arts that aims to support young people in Croydon to explore their vision for Croydon as a Borough of Culture. Croydon's Poet Laureate, Shaniqua Benjamin will be working to gather pupils' views on the arts and culture in Croydon and capture their ideas in two poems.

Work on further developing phonics for our classes following a formal or semi-formal curriculum has continued. Many of you will have received a letter this term with reading support suggestions for your child. Training sessions for staff have successfully taken place and regular phonics groups are being run for targeted pupils. The school thanks Fiona Bovingdon, English subject Leader, for her hard work on this.

Sadly, we have had to postpone again the face to face Makaton Taster session due to Covid restrictions. Tara Dale, Makaton Lead, and Beverley Hayllar, Governor, are planning to run this in the Spring Term.

Our staff have been involved in some exciting outreach and school improvement initiatives this term. Once again Lynne Castle and several of our teachers have been offering outreach through Hirstwood Training Consultants. Their Sensory Supermarket activities have been very warmly welcomed and staff have benefitted from being able to attend the event ourselves. Staff have also taken part in subject leader network meetings with the Specialist Learning Partnership, a large group of South London Special Schools.

We are happy to say that we now have six children regularly attending the St Giles Nursery and we are currently working with children and families to support the transition of five more children next term. We are looking forward to formally opening the Nursery building in the summer term.

In Middle School, class teams are practising and filming the Christmas performance which will be streamed out to parents to watch at home.

Other Christmas events planned for school include a Christmas jumper day on Friday 10th December and Christmas dinner on Wednesday the 15th December followed by class parties. The last day of term is Friday 17th December and term starts again on Tuesday 4th January. Many congratulations to Jessica Fraser, Khadija Shah and Janiha Williamson who received awards for their fan-

Many congratulations to Jessica Fraser, Khadija Shah and Janiha Williamson who received awards for their fantastic achievement at St Giles at the Jack Petchey Foundation Achievement Awards Digital Event. Also to Csaba Besze, our assistant caretaker who received an award for his hard work. We are very proud of all of them.

Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your continued support during this difficult time and the care you are taking when classes are affected by a Covid case to get your child tested. We really appreciate this and continue to work hard to minimise any disruption to your child's education. Please let us know if you have a child in year 7 and above and would like to use asymptomatic tests at home. The new kits are much easier to administer and use nasal swabs only.

Wishing you and your families all the best,



DATES FOR THE DIARY

December 2021

Wed 1st Christmas tree decorations

Mon 6th Primary show week

Week beginning 13th

Class parties and Father Christmas

Nativity assembly and Singalong

Christmas Lunch and Disco

Mon 20th Dec—Mon 3rd Jan Christmas Holidays

January 2022

Tue 4th Jan School begins

Upper School WOW event

Upper School have recently enjoyed an African Drumming day to celebrate this terms topic "Different Places, Different People".



All classes had the opportunity to take part in a drumming session and movement to music.

We heard traditional African stories and learnt how drums are an important communication tool in Africa.

The day was a huge success and we were excited to welcome our guest Kwame.



GOWILD WITH USUKO

Family 'Dress the Tree'
Yule Events 2021!
Booking now!

Grangewood Park, South Norwood - Saturday 11th December Littleheath Wood, Selsdon - Saturday 18th December 10am - 5pm

Please see our website for lots more activities

Christmas Lunch

On Wednesday15th the children will be having a Christmas lunch. The menu will consist of roast turkey breast with stuffing and mini sausages or roasted vegetables and a cranberry slice, all with an accompaniment of roast potatoes and vegetables, followed by Chocolate Cake and custard.

If your child usually has a packed lunch and would like to have a school Christmas dinner, please contact Joni in the school office on 0208 680 2141.

Christmas Parties

Our Christmas parties are being held on Wednesday 15th December, Pupils may wear their own clothes.

Father Christmas will be visiting St Giles and bringing presents.

It is not necessary to send in food or drink this year.



Decorating the Christmas tree.

Pink class had a wonderful time being festive and decorating the school Christmas tree.

They chose the different colour tinsel and baubles to put on the tree.





